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45121 

45121 (the erstwhile D18) was one of two Class 45/1s (the other 
being 45110) that received white body side stripes and red buffer 
beams at Toton Depot in 1980. The loco carried these in service 
until being called into Derby Works for a Heavy General Overhaul 
in 1981. The rare photos below show the loco in the Erecting Shop 
during refurbishment and outside the Test House just prior to 
repainting. Note that the head code boxes on the nose ends were 
also replaced with sealed beam headlights during this overhaul. 
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The photo below shows the loco fully painted and undergoing final 
testing before release back to service on 1st November 1981. 

The loco 
made a final 
visit to the 
works in 
June 1986, 
being one of 
the last 45s 
to receive 
repairs there 
(photo below 
by Ian 
Hammond).  

Following Main 
Generator Repairs it 
returned to traffic in 
October 1986. 

The loco was 
scheduled to be 
withdrawn in May 
1987, but received a 
reprieve due to 
other locos being in 
worse condition. 
However the reprieve was cut short when the loco derailed all 
wheels at Healey Mills on 28/10/87 and was deemed beyond 
economical repair, being withdrawn on 19/11/87. The loco was 
then sent to Derby Etches Park for Carriage Heating duties, but 
then suffered the ignominy in 1993 of being rammed by a Class 
158 vehicle as part of a crashworthiness test for the then new 
units. The article below is from ‘Rail’ magazine. The loco was sold 
for scrap soon afterwards to ‘Thomas Hill’ scrap merchants and cut 
up on site on 13/03/93. It was not completely the end, as many 
components were saved by the Pioneer Diesel Group for re-use on 
their locos (45060,105 and 135). 

Steve Dexter 
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